
St. John the Baptist Catholic Church 

September 4, 2016 

23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

MASS INTENTION: 

Saturday, September 3rd:              

Mass for the People  

Sunday, September 4th:               

Daniel Neuber (Eternal Rest) 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -                                

TODAY’S READINGS: 

First Reading:                                 

Wisdom 9:13-18b 

Responsorial Psalm:                          

In every age, O Lord, You have 

been our refuge. (Psalm 90:3-4, 

5-6, 12-13, 14-17) 

Second Reading:                                   

Philemon 9-10,12-17 

Gospel Acclamation:                       

Let Your face                                 

shine upon Your servant;                 

and teach me Your laws. 

(Psalm 119:135) 

Gospel:                                            

Luke 14:25-33 

9810 Indiana Ave 

Suite 150, Mailbox #4                                   

Lubbock, TX 79423 
 

Phone: 806-771-2673 

Fax: 806-771-2674 

 

Website: 

www.stjohnbaptistlbk.org                                                   
 

Email:  

stjohnbaptistlbk@gmail.com                                                      

Pastor: Msgr. David R. Cruz                                                           

Business Admin. & Parish Secretary: Evangeline Jimenez 

 

Masses: Sat., 5:00pm (English) & Sun., 10:00am (English)                                                                

Confessions by Appointment 

Office Hours: MondayðFriday, 9:00am - 1:00pm 
 

Rectory (Fr. Davidôs Home):                                                              

3323 86th Street, Lubbock, TX 79423                             

CCE FAITH FORMATION  

SOCIAL 

Wednesday, September 7th 

7:00pm at SJTB 

We invite all students, parents, 

and catechists to join us for a                               

beginning-of-the year social                  

to meet one another,                            

and to share in an evening of fun. 

For more information, please   

contact Nancy Sanchez at                

nan.sanchez30@gmail.com  

CCE FAITH FORMATION 

REGISTRATIONS 

September 3rd & 4th at SJTB 

Registrations for the                     

youth faith formation classes 

will be held after Masses                   

on the weekends of                        

September 3rd and 4th.  

Classes will begin on                      

Wednesday, September 14th             

at 7:00pm. 

For more information, please                      

contact the Parish Office or          

Nancy Sanchez at                        

nan.sanchez30@gmail.com  

SEPTEMBER MERCY DAY:               

POLICE APPRECIATION 

September 10th & 11th 

After Weekend Masses 

The Spiritual Life Committee                 

invites you to bring snacks        
(chips, cookies, candies,                          

chocolate, water,                            
packaged donuts, etc.)                       

to give to our local police                

department as a sign of our                
appreciation and support.  

 

We will also have cards for                 
everyone to sign to thank 
them for their continued              

service to our city. 

VISIT OUR PARISH WEBSITE: 

WWW.STJOHNBAPTISTLBK.ORG 

   ñIn every age,          

  O Lord, you have 

  been our refuge.ò 

  (Todayôs Psalm) 



PRAYER INTENTION LIST                                                         

Week of August 28, 2016  

We pray for all the intentions, 

written and unwritten, in our   

parish prayer intention book            

this past week.  

St. John the Baptist,                           

pray and intercede for us. 

Heavenly Father,                             

hear our prayers. 

Parish Announcements (Originally appeared 8-28-16) 

Office Hour Changes 

 First of all, due to Evangelineôs availability, office hours will be 

reduced and modified beginning on Monday, August 29th through 

Labor Day. If you come by the office, and no one is available to assist 

you, you are welcome to call and leave a message or to email us, 

and we will get back to you as soon as we possibly can.  

 Secondly, beginning after Labor Day, parish office hours will 

be adjusted on Tuesdays and Thursdays. For the time being, we will 

not be open on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons, as has been our 

custom. We will, however, be open every weekday morning, Monday 

through Friday, from 9am to 1pm. The reason for this adjustment is 

that, beginning this Fall, Evangeline Jimenez, our parish secretary 

and business administrator, will be helping to teach at the Texas 

Tech School of Theatre and Dance. Some of you may be aware that, 

Evangeline earned her Master of Fine Arts degree at Texas Tech. So, 

on behalf of everyone here at St. John the Baptist, I wish to extend 

best wishes to her, and I know that she will do a wonderful job in this 

new teaching role. I want to add, however, there is no need for us to 

go into panic mode! Evangeline will still be carrying out all her re-

sponsibilities here at St. John the Baptist, except now she will be lim-

ited to performing her duties on weekday mornings. I am happy that 

she will still lead our community in song on Sunday mornings and on 

some Saturday evening Masses.  

 I appreciate your patience as we make this adjustment, and I 

know I can count on your support and understanding. Please keep 

Evangeline in your prayers as, I am sure you would agree, she helps 

all of us here at St. John the Baptist in our different ministries and 

spiritual journeys.  

CCE: Youth Faith Formation Program 

 Dear Parents of Children & Youth: I encourage you to            

register every child in your family in kindergarten and above for our 

faith formation program set to begin on Wednesday, September 7th 

with a social. Afterwards, on the following Wednesday (September 

14th) classes will officially begin. I canôt emphasize enough the im-

portance of registering your children and youth, and ensuring that 

they attend every Wednesday. With the help of our catechists and 

parents, we can create here at St. Johnôs an environment for children 

and young people to come to know and experience the love of Jesus 

Christ, and have a deeper devotion to our Catholic faith. When it 

comes to helping our children grow in faith, this is an awesome re-

sponsibility shared by all of us. With your help, I look forward to an-

other great year of faith formation sessions. Let us remember, Christ 

is counting on each of us! 

Sincerely in Christ, 

Fr. David 

ALTAR SERVER TRAINING 

Tuesday, September 6th 

7:00pm at SJTB 

All current altar servers and those 

interested in becoming an altar 

server are encouraged to attend 

this meeting to review and learn 

new altar server  training. 

AUGUST OFFERTORY GIFTS 

An update of the offertory gifts 

from August will appear                 

in next weekôs bulletin.  
 

We thank you                                    

for your continued support      

and generosity. 

ST. TERESA OF CALCUTTA 

In honor of St. Teresaôs                      

canonization today, below is a 

prayer for her intercession: 

Blessed St. Teresa of Calcutta,                         

you allowed the thirsting love of 

Jesus on the Cross to become a 

living flame within you, and so 

became the light of His love to all. 

Teach me to allow Jesus to              

penetrate and possess my whole 

being so completely that my life, 

too, may radiate                                     

His light and love to others. 

Amen. 

Immaculate Heart of Mary,      

Cause of Our Joy, pray for me. 
 

Blessed St. Teresa of Calcutta,            

pray for me.  


